## **Monthly Chapter Meeting**

Chapter History 2004 – 2005 Our 83<sup>rd</sup> Year



The first meeting of the year was "Student Night" and was held at the Bond Place Hotel right next door to Ryerson University.

Our new president John Mitterling went over the schedule for the new year and introduced the evening dinner speaker Mr. John Kokko P.Eng., Vice President of Enermodal Engineering. Mr. Kokko explained the LEED Green Building Rating System and what it means to engineers. At this meeting Michael Keen was presented with his past presidents pin and certificate.

The November meeting was held at Europia Convention Centre, and the dinner speaker was Mr. Daniel Yaksich of Ref Plus. He talked about Refrigeration Evaporator Design and Application. Before the meeting we had a plant tour of Confederation Freezers in Brampton, the tour was well attended and we were allowed to review the blast freezers and the power plant.

Our December Meeting held at the Hilton Hotel downtown was "Past Presidents and Awards Night" where Past President's were recognized and the Research Promotion awards were handed out to those who were there. Prior to the dinner meeting we had a tour of the boiler and chiller room for the hotel. All who attended were impressed and interested in how they run their plant.

At the beginning of a New Year we had to change our regular meeting night to the second Monday to allow for holidays. The meeting was held at Angus Glen Country Club in Markham and the dinner speaker was Mr. Tom Williams of Heat-fab Inc., his topic of the night was "Special Gas Venting" as defined by NFPA 211.

We had a table top displays in the entrance hall to the meeting by Wesmech Technical Sales, Raypak, and Critical Technologies.

The February meeting was again at Angus Glen Country Club and the dinner speaker was Mr. Mark Moore, BESc, from Engineered Air. His topic for the night was Heat Recovery Systems, how and why we use them. This evening we had a Table Top Presentation by Viessmann on all of their high efficiency boilers.

The March meeting was held at Paradise Banquet Hall in Concord, and the evening speaker was a last minute substitute as the original speaker was ill. The speaker was Guy Perrault RVC-Technical Transfer Region II, and he spoke on Cooling Tower Operations. As well we had Mr. Elia Sterling, update us on ASHRAE Standard 62.

The Table Top Presentations tonight were by Belimo Aircontrols, and Knauf Koolduct.

Presentations were also put on by the TEGA Committee promoting the Spring Seminar.

The April meeting was held at the Renaissance Convention Centre, Mississauga, and we had the honor of have a Distinguished Lecturer Manuel A. del Valle P.Eng..

His topic was HVAC Equipment and MER's for Clean rooms serving Pharm/Bio Facilities.

The May meeting was held at Angus Glen Country Club, in Markham where the Chapter was lucky to have a second Distinguished Lecturer Dr. Stanley Mumma a Professor of Architectural Engineering at Pennsylvania State University. Dr. Mumma presented his lectur on Dedicated Outdoor Air Systems.

At this meeting the Board of Governors were sworn in to office with Terry Whitehead as the new president of the chapter starting in July.

A final pitch was made to the members regarding the Seminar this month.

The June meeting was the "Annual Golf Tournament" which was held for the first time at Carrying Place Golf & Country Club. The meeting was well attended and the weather cooperated and every one had fun. We also raised money for the Research Promotion through draws and contests. The winners were Ester Tam for the ladies and Doug Mason and Rick Price for the men. At this meeting we retired the large trophies to the Chapter Archives.

